
CITY OF WEST DES MOINES 

STAFF REPORT COMMUNICATION 

Meeting Date: April 26, 2021 

ITEM: 130 S. 9th Street and City-Owned Parcels to the south of Lincoln Street between the 
600 and 900 Block, City Initiated - Amend Comprehensive Plan Land Use Map and 
Amend the Zoning Map to establish Business Park land use and zoning on a portion of 
130 S 9th Street and to establish Open Space land use and zoning on a city-owned 
property south of Lincoln Avenue - CPA-005135-2021/ZC-005120-2021 

RESOLUTION: Recommend approval of Comprehensive Plan Land Use Map 
Amendment and Consistency Rezoning 

Background: The City of West Des Moines requests approval of a Comprehensive Plan Land 
Use Map Amendment and Rezoning Request to change the zoning of the western portion of 
property located at 130 S. 9th Street from General Industrial to Business Park. The Business Park 
zoning district is considered compatible to General Industrial Comprehensive Plan Land Use and 
therefore a change to the Comprehensive Plan Land Use designation is not necessary in this 
situation. Also, there are three parcels of City-owned property located south of Lincoln Street 
between the 600 block and the 900 block that are requested to change from General Industrial to 
Open Space. Specifically, the following Land Use and Zoning changes are proposed with this 
request: 

• Amend the Comprehensive Plan Land Use Map for the approximately 12 acres of property
south of Lincoln Street between the 600 block and the 900 block to change from General
Industrial (GI) to Open Space (OS) land use; and

• Amend the Zoning Map to designate Open Space (OS) for the approximately 12 acres of
property south of Lincoln Street between the 600 block and the 900 block consistent with
the proposed Comprehensive Plan Land Use designation.

• Amend the Zoning Map for property at 130 S. 9th Street to change from General Industrial
(GI) to Business Park (BP) Zoning District on the west approximately 4.3 acres.

Staff Review & Comment: 
• Financial Impact: Undetermined

• Anticipated Development: There is no anticipated development of any of the property at
this time. The eastern portion of the property at 130 S. 9th Street is designated for
Business Park while the western portion is designated as General Industrial. Staff
believes this property might serve as a key connection from The Hall to the Valley Junction
area north of Railroad Avenue. A future revisioning of the larger Valley Junction area is
intended with preliminary thought that this property could serve for entertainment or other
activities that will aid in attracting patrons to this area. After fielding calls for the locating
of a vehicle tow business and storage yard on the property, Staff wanted to proactively
remove the possibility of general industrial uses, possibly with undesirable outdoor
components occurring on the property that would not be consistent with this vision. The
Business Park district does not allow for outdoor storage aspects and generally consists
of offices with a possible warehouse component. Staff discussed the city-initiated change
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